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Ref: DOIA 2122-1449 
 
 
John Trafalgar 
Email: fyi-request-18268-2f3ad1dd@requests.fyi.org.nz  
 
 
 
Dear John Trafalgar 
 
Thank you for your email of 20 January 2022 to the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment 
requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), the following information: 
 

This request is made under the Official Information Act 1982 and is specifically related to your 
business unit of Managed Isolation and Quarantine (MIQ). 
 
Please provide the employee count of MIQ at the end of each calendar quarter since the 
establishment of MIQ, with the statistics broken down by Full-time versus Part-time employee 
numbers for each quarter, up until the end of Quarter 4 2021. 
 
For the purpose of this request, please treat any seconded staff member as employee of MIQ so 
long as they are/were on an employment agreement with another public sector entity. 
 

We have interpreted your request to mean MBIE staff only. Please see the table below which breaks 
down this information: 
 

Contract Type/Hours Dec-21 Sep-21 Jun-21 Mar-21 Dec-20 Sep-20 

Permanent 105 47 49 34 39 29 

Full 103 45 48 33 37 28 

Part 2 2 1 1 2 1 

Fixed Term 440 360 215 104 77 31 

Full 435 351 208 97 72 29 

Part 5 9 7 7 5 2 

Other 78 75 68 105 80 68 

External Secondment 32 33 35 38 24 26 

Grand Total 577 440 299 176 140 86 
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This does not include staff from New Zealand Defence force, District Health Boards, Police, Hotel staff or 
sub contractors such as First Security because they are not on MBIE’s payroll. 

I trust that you find the information helpful. You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 
Ombudsman of my decision relating to this request, in accordance with section 28(3) of the Act. The 
relevant details can be found at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 

 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Andrew Milne 
Associate Deputy Secretary 
Managed Isolation and Quarantine 

http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/

